



March 16, 2023

Dear Valued Client.

We are pleased to inform you that on March 16, Enzo Biochem, Inc. (NYSE:ENZ) has entered into an agreement for Labcorp (NYSE: LH) to acquire the assets of Enzo's Clinical Laboratory division (Enzo Clinical Labs). This transaction is expected to close early summer of 2023. Until close of the transaction, Enzo Clinical Labs and Labcorp will continue to operate as separate entities.

Labcorp has been a trusted reference lab partner for Enzo Clinical Labs for many years. As an ordering provider, you may have used Labcorp through this reference partnership already. Labcorp understands the well-earned reputation Enzo Clinical Labs has in the medical community, and how it is renowned for high quality testing and expert customer focus servicing its clients and patients. Labcorp is committed to building upon the level of quality and support that Enzo Clinical Labs customers have come to expect. We look forward to carefully integrating these capabilities, as well as maintaining testing and service teams in the New York metropolitan area.

After close of this transaction, you will have access to a broad spectrum of services through Labcorp's extensive test menu, along with an expansive patient service center (PSC) network for improved patient access and convenience. You and your patients will soon benefit from Labcorp's participation in a broader range of national, regional and local managed care contracts, along with preferred status with numerous insurance payers. Additionally, Labcorp offers a variety of electronic connectivity solutions to assist with test ordering and result delivery. Lastly, patients will be able to establish a free, secure online Labcorp Patient™ account where they can access test results, make appointments and pay bills.

As always, your practice's satisfaction and patient care remain our highest priority. Labcorp and Enzo Clinical Labs are working closely to make this transition as seamless as possible for you and your patients. Your Enzo Clinical Labs representative and a Labcorp support representative will be scheduling an appointment to discuss convenient interface options and transition plans for your office. Our teams stand readily available to provide more information regarding the interface and transition and to answer any questions you might have. To request an office visit or if you have any questions, please reach out directly at 1-800-522-5052 or email us at <a href="mailto:clientservicesstaff@enzo.com">clientservicesstaff@enzo.com</a> to set up a time.

Enzo Clinical Labs and Labcorp are committed to providing every Enzo Clinical Labs customer with a smooth transition to Labcorp, and our teams will be shoulder-to-shoulder to satisfy the service level needs of the devoted customers of Enzo Clinical Labs.

We look forward to welcoming you to Labcorp.

Sincerely,

Hamid Erfanian Chief Executive Officer Enzo Biochem, Inc. William (Bill) B. Haas Senior Vice President Labcorp's Northeast Division

labcorp.com